

Städt. kath. Grundschule, Dahlweg 66, 48153 Münster, Tel. 0251/776732, Rektorin: J. Lüttikhuis, <u>www.hermannschule-muenster.de</u>, E-Mail: <u>Hermannschule@stadt-muenster.de</u>



## Monthly letter February 2024

Münster, 01.02.2024

Dear parents and guardians of the Hermann School,

time flies again in the new year, so today you will receive the most important information about the Hermann School for the upcoming month of February: The new timetable has been in force since Monday 29 January 2024, which was distributed to you accordingly by the class teachers.

After the Christmas holidays, we had to say goodbye to Mr Björn Hinrichs on 8 January 2024, who offered and accepted a full-time position at a school.

We would like to thank him for his many years of work at Hermann School and wish Mr Hinrichs all the best for his future career.

At the same time, we would like to welcome Mrs Celine Stenner-Petrat as a new member of the Hermann School team. Mrs Stenner-Petrat succeeds Mr Hinrichs. A warm welcome to the Hermann School and we wish her a good arrival and much professional success.

On Thursday, 08.02.2024, the children's parliament of the Hermann School will meet during the morning lessons.

On Friday, 09.02.2024 we will celebrate carnival in our school from the 1st - 4th hour. We are looking forward to many colourful costumes of the children. On this day, lessons are as planned.

Monday, 12.02.2024 (Rose Monday) is a floating holiday and therefore free of lessons.

Tuesday, 13.02.2024 is a floating holiday and therefore also free of lessons.

On Wednesday, 14.02.2024, we will celebrate an Ash Wednesday service together during the school morning.

Finally, I have an important reminder for you:

Especially now, in the cold and dark season, many children are taken to school by car. As a result, there is a lot of car traffic again. Cars pulling in and out of parking spaces, open car doors and children getting out of the car make for a very confusing traffic situation. Due to the poor visibility in the dark and possible rain, I am very concerned about the safety of our schoolchildren.

Please do not turn your car around in front of the school and do not park in the teachers' car park! It is also forbidden to stop "only briefly" in front of the fire station entrance to pick up children. This is an unpleasant situation for everyone involved: your children are in a hurry to get into the car, you as parents are stressed, other children can get hurt, and the school staff and employees have to keep pointing out to you that the procedure you have chosen is not correct. Many of you are already following these guidelines - thank you on behalf of your children and the whole team at Hermann School. Please help us to make the journey to school safe for your children!

Thank you for your understanding!

All dates for the month of February are summarised in the table opposite and, of course, on our homepage. Should you require further information, please contact our office. Thank you very much!

We wish you an enjoyable month of February,

-School Principal-

-Deputy Principal-

Sandler Solf

Dates in January / February 2024	
29.01.2024	Timetable change - start of 2nd semester -
08.02.2024	Children's parliament KiPa during the morning lessons
09.02.2024	1st - 4th hour school carnival
12.02.2024	Carnival Monday
13.02.2024	Violet Tuesday
	Proved holiday (school holiday)
14.02.2024	Ash Wednesday - Church service